Bridgewater Township Project Meeting
County of Rice, State of Minnesota
February 21, 2018
Official Minutes

Call to order — 1:00 pm
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call

Adjourn

: Kathleen Doran Norton, Gary Ebling, Glen Castore, Peter Tiede, Adam Parker, Frances Boehning

A review of the current and past land use of the Central pond location was held.

Adam Parker reviewed the requirements for wetland classification and the rationale behind the method of
permitting that was done.

A delineation of the area will need to be completed to determine if the township believes this to be a wetland.
Adam Parker will complete a delineation and application to be sent to Justin Fuchs.

The meeting with SWCD will be held on Friday, March 2 in Faribault. The Board of Supervisors, Adam Parker,
and Peter Tiede will be in attendance.

Adam Parker offered to speak with Todd Phiepho regarding what the DNR is looking for. Gary Ebling requested
that Adam email the Board with the DNR’s response.

Kathleen Doran-Norton suggested that we have a plan for remediation if the area is proven to be a wetland.
Adam Parker noted that Spring Creek is a public waterway.

Kathleen Doran-Norton suggested that we present why we believe the wetland is smaller than what SWCD is
suggesting based on Adam’s delineation.

Peter Tiede suggested that we have remediation options available in the event it is proven that the area is
indeed a wetland.

The Application that Adam is completing for SWCD will include the delineation.

Peter Tiede would like Adam Parker to have remediation plans available is a range of sizes to show remediation
on —site.

It was noted that the T.E.P meeting on March 2 will focus on the requests from SWCD and not any issues with
the DNR.

A request was made to Adam Parker to provide the delineation, options for remediation on site, and the
completed application to the Board by the Wednesday prior to the meeting.



